
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Andy Muir 
Business Manager 
NHS Wirral  
 
Direct Line: 0151 651 0011 x 1470 
E-mail:  foi@wirral.nhs.uk 
 
Ref: FOI 1199 
 
 
P J Ballinger 
request-81257-ed751e1f@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
26 August 2011 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear PJ Ballinger 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST 
  
Please find detailed below NHS Wirral’s response to your request received on 29 July 2011 regarding 
Staff Suspensions. 
 
You asked:  
 
1. The numbers of staff suspended in years 2006,2007,2008,2009 and 2010 and the grade of 

staff suspended. Please supply this if possible in table format. 
 
Year No. of 

staff 
Grade/Band Approx. Working 

Days Lost 

2006 
 

3 2 64 

1 6 4 

2007 
 

2 6 175 

1 7 105 

2008 
 

1 6 115 

1 7 15 

2009 
 

1 7 155 

1 GP 33 

2010 1 GP 29 

 
2. Could you also please supply total staff numbers for the years 2006,2007,2008,2009 and 

2010 so that a calculation can be made of the percentage of staff affected each year. 
 
2006 - 1303 
2007 - 1434 
2008 - 1428 
2009 - 1626 
2010 – 1826 



 
 
 
 

 
3. For each year please could you supply the number of working days lost due to staff 

suspensions. 
 

Please see response in question 1. 
 
 
I hope this sufficiently answers your enquiry but please do not hesitate to contact Andy Muir, Business 
Manager, should you require any further information.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Kathy Doran 
Chief Executive 


